VERMONT LEAGUE OF CITIES AND TOWNS
EQUITY COMMITTEE MEETING
Monday, May 19, 2025
Via Zoom – 12:00 p.m.
Minutes (Approved)
Board Members Present: MaryAnn Goulette, Matthew LeFluer, Cymone Bedford, Carol Caldwell-Edmonds, Karen Godnick Barber, Alyssa Johnson, Deborah Wright, Jessica Alexander, Cate Cross, Marcy Carver, Joy Dubin Grossman, Amanda Jordan Smith.
VLCT Staff Present: Ted Brady, Abby Friedman, Bonnie Waninger, Jessi Hill, Julie McKenzie, Jeremy Weiss, Lukas Pomerville, Phil Latvis. 
Agenda Item # 1. Call to Order by the Chair
Karen Godnick Barber called the meeting to order at 12:04 p.m.
Agenda Item # 2. Additions and Deletions to the Agenda
There were no additions or deletions offered.
Agenda Item #3. Approval of Minutes
Deborah Wright moved to approve the meeting minutes of March 17, 2025. Amanda Jordan Smith seconded the motion.  The motion was approved unanimously with Joy Duban Grossman abstaining.
Agenda Item # 4. Refocusing VLCT Equity Work in Light of Federal Directives
Ted Brady’s Proposal
Ted Brady discussed the potential risks and rewards of moving forward with the Committee's previously proposed work plan given the recent federal directives surrounding DEI work and changes in demand for equity services. He then explained his proposal to shift the focus of the Committee from DEI to engagement. The four pillars of his proposal were: creating a Prosocial Behavior Educational Series in collaboration with Abundant Sun, creating a campaign promoting civility in partnership with the Dignity Index, creating effective meeting tools in collaboration with Susan Clark, and creating a public campaign to encourage participation in voluntary and career municipal service. 
Committee Discussion
A robust discussion was had about both Ted’s proposal and the general future of the Equity Committee. In addition to the specific details of Ted’s proposal, topics of discussion included: the continued need for DEI work; the need of the members for federal funding; the risk involved in continuing DEI work given the federal directives; the importance of transparency and intentionality moving forward; the utilization of this reevaluation as an opportunity to revamp the work of the Committee; and the potential opportunity to create programs and outcomes that have universal benefits. Member discussion included accounts of racially motivated intimidation and vandalism in at least one Vermont community.
Next Steps
The Committee concluded that there was much more discussion to be had before any steadfast decisions were made about the future of the Equity Committee. The Committee decided to schedule two additional meetings to discuss this topic. These meetings were scheduled for early June in hopes of having something to present for consideration at the VLCT Board meeting on Thursday, June 26th. The first meeting was scheduled for Tuesday, June 3rd at 12:00 PM. It was decided that on this date, a small work group would meet to review Committee member ideas and Ted’s proposal in order to ultimately produce a new proposal to be presented to the Equity Committee at large. Ted Brady, Deborah Wright, Joy Dubin Grossman, Cate Cross, and Cymone Bedford all volunteered to be part of the work group. In addition, Ted stated that VLCT staff members would be at the meeting and volunteered to email Amanda Jordan Smith, who had left the meeting early, to see if she wanted to join the work group. The second meeting was scheduled for Wednesday, June 11th at 12:00 PM. It was decided that on this date, the entire Equity Committee would meet in order to review the proposal from the work group and plan next steps. No action was taken by the Committee.
Agenda Item # 5. FY25 Nominating Committee
Ted Brady and Bonnie Waninger explained the scope and responsibility of the Nominating Committee. The Committee ultimately decided to wait to act on this item until after the June 11th Equity Committee meeting. No action was taken by the Committee.
Agenda Item # 6. 2025 Town Fair Update
Ted Brady informed the Committee about the equity round table that will be held at Town Fair and let the Committee know that the director of the Dignity Index is a potential keynote speaker. He also discussed the importance of affinity spaces and expressed his support for having an affinity space at Town Fair. No action was taken by the Committee.
Agenda Item # 7. Committee Member Updates
Matthew LeFluer discussed federal funds lost by the Vermont Community Broadband Board and how that relates to equity work, accessibility, and community engagement. No action was taken by the Committee.
Agenda Item #8. Adjourn
The meeting adjourned at 1:32 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Lukas Pomerville
Human Resources and Administrative Assistant

You can view the meeting here:
https://us06web.zoom.us/rec/share/YRvZr6x4nu7BF2qCn9XGzeL5bKthLE-DTGcvSfPl_cp--hqW5aHAZXr3DmXO8Dqd.QyDbx-T6T_w14aZ8?startTime=1747670090000
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